Louisiana Children's Trust Fund
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

September 12, 2019
ATTENDANTS

Board Members Present

Franchesca Hamilton-Acker, Louisiana Bar Association

Yolanda Motley, Early Childhood Education

Dr. Dana Hunter, Children’s Cabinet

Judge M’Elise Trahan, Juvenile and Family Court Judges

Dr. Alicia Kober, LA State Medical Society

Board Members Absent

Dr. Rhenda Hodnett, DCFS/Child Welfare
VACANT, Department of Education

April Wehrs, Chamber of Commerce Executives

Dr. Angela Breidenstine, Louisiana Psychological Association
Gloria Moultrie, University Community

Martin McClendon, Religious Community

Patti Gates, NASW LA 

Michelle Demeulenaere, DPS&C Office of Juvenile Justice
Carnell Washington, NAACP

Staff   

Katina Semien, Executive Director

Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary

Call to Order
Francesca Hamilton-Acker, Board Chair, welcomed Board Members, introductions were made and the meeting was called to order.
Approval of minutes and agenda:  
M’Elise Trahan made a motion for approval of the April 5, 2019 minutes and Agenda as presented. Dana Hunter seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.
Financial report:  
The Executive Director presented the Financial Report.  Copies were distributed to all Board Members.  The Executive Director informed the Board that as of May, 2019 there has been a decrease of $38,088 (9,552 duplicate birth certificates). Discussion followed.
Yolanda Motley made a motion to approve the financial report as presented. M’Elise Trahan seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.
Chairman’s Report: 
Franchesca Hamilton-Acker, Board Chair, presented the Chairman’s Report.  
Ms. Hamilton-Acker reported that LCTF Staff is in the process of working with LSU SREC to host the next Children’s Trust Fund Board Meeting which would afford the Board the chance to review the partnership with LSU and the services they provide.  
Ms. Acker informed the Board that the birth certificate fee information distributed at the September 12, 2019 Board Meeting did not include the month of June.  The Executive Director will work on getting the latest information regarding duplicate birth certificate fees.
In addition, Ms. Acker reported that there is a request for funding in the Board packets.

The Board Chair requested that Board Members visit the LCTF web-site (www.LouisianaCTF.org) to check in from time to time and leave comments and thoughts regarding the web-site and what can be added to enhance the web-site.  

Susan Shaffette was able to secure the old web-site that had gone to auction and LCTF was able to repurchase and secure the former web-address.  Whenever the former web-address is typed in it will forward directly to the updated web-site.

Bio’s and headshots from all Board Members are needed for the LSU report, the new State Plan as well as for the web-site.  All Board Members are asked to send this info to the Executive Director.

The Grantee Meeting is scheduled for September 20, 2019 at the Lod Cook Conference Center.  Board Members are invited and encouraged to attend.

Regional meetings have concluded.  Meetings occurred throughout the state to get input from community partners for the state plan.  Information from these meetings was distributed to Board Members.
A calendar of upcoming events was distributed.

Executive Director’s Report:  
Katina Semien, Executive Director, presented the Executive Director’s report.  A copy of the report was distributed to Board Members.
In addition, the Executive Director reported that the Louisiana Children’s Trust Fund along with the Ohio Children’s Trust Fund has been selected to participate in a podcast with the Child Welfare Information Gateway.  Discussion followed.
New Business:  

2019-20 Grant Requests:  The Executive Director stated that a request for funding from Empower 225 entitled ”Empowering Parents and Children Involved with Child Welfare” has been received.  The overall goal of the program is to increase the number of foster parents and to provide the supportive services and resources that birth and fostering parents need to ensure positive and supportive environments for children.  Discussion followed.
M’elise Trahan made a motion to approve the Empower 225 request in the amount of $60,000.  
Yolanda Motley seconded the motion.  Dana Hunter recused herself from the vote.  All approved. Motion carried upon approval from the Children’s Cabinet.
2019 Grantee Meeting: 
The Executive Director reported that the Annual CTF Grantee Meeting is scheduled for Friday, September 20, 2019 at the Lod Cook Conference Center in Baton Rouge.

2020 State Plan Update: 
A copy of the report regarding the new State Plan was compiled by Team Dynamics and distributed to Board Members.
2020 LCTF Prevention Calendar:  
A calendar pf upcoming LCTF activities was distributed to Board Members. 
Public Comments:

No comments

Adjournment:  
Alicia Kober made motion to adjourn. Dana Hunter seconded the motion.  All approved.  Meeting adjourned.
NEXT MEETING:  November 8, 2019




Location to be announced
